
 
 

 
 
 

24th February 2022 
 

 
MEDIA STATEMENT 

 
 
Roby Medical Centre, Huyton, is temporarily closed due to an incident that took place 
during the evening of 23rd February 2022. At this stage the police are still investigating 
the matter and therefore the practice is not able to provide further information about 
the incident. 
 
Patients have been informed and advised what to do if they need support today. 
 
The practice is working to get phone lines open as soon as possible and updates will 
be provided via the practice website and patient messaging service. 
 
Patients who need immediate support should call NHS111 or visit the local Walk in 
Centre in Huyton to seek medical attention. 
 
The practice, supported by Knowsley CCG, is working hard to restore services, which 
may require the temporary relocation of services in the next few days. 
 
 
 


